Mid-Valley Genealogical Society 10 December 1983

The December meeting of the Mid-Valley Genealogical Society was called to order by our Vice-President, Becky Kiger. The minutes of the November meeting were read and approved.

The treasurer reported a balance in the general fund of \$529.24 and a balance in the Petty Cash fund of \$20.00.

OLD BUSINESS

Frances Causbie, our librarian, reported that there are several books missing from our library. She urged members to carefully look within their homes for any books that they may have inadvertently forgotten to return to our genealogical library.

Pant fouse Monda

Mabelle Martsching announced that there is to be a fee for looking up information in the archives and suggested that from now on the members seek information from the archives in a very quiet, unobtrusive manner so as not to call attention to themselves and their searching and so be asked to pay the fee.

NEW BUSINESS

Mildred Hawkins presented a glowing tribute to Mid-Valley members, Ralph Van Cleve, Cecilia Coon and L.V. Stryker for the contributions they have made over their many years of membership in and support of our genealogical society. Remembrances were sent to them from the society.

Elizabeth Aiken will again offer a 10 week beginning class in genealogy in mid-Jsnuary. There will be both day and night classes, depending upon how many people sign up, held in Elizabeth's home for a cost of \$20.00.

Mr. Ted Gump presented an atlas to the society from Fayette Co., Pennsylvania.

Edna Wiese installed the new officers for 1984.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned so that Pam Frazier, our auctioneer, could proceed with our annual Christmas Boutique and Baked Goods Auction to benefit the Book Fund.

Respectfully submitted,

Martha M. Marsh

Martha M. Marsh, secretary